
OUR COMMUNITY NEWS
Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sandy Watkins: 0409 492 508 Fr Marcello Colasante: 0416 194 825 
Contact: St Columbas Ballarat North: 5331 1012  Email: ballaratnorth@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Special Parish Events (Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals) Phone: Anne Beer 0417 369 322 / 5349 2168

Parish Support - If you need help with anything, please phone one of our members:
Gail Hall: 0412 311 586     Bernadette Franc: 0427 678 830     Anne Beer: 0417 369 322

RECENT DEATHS:
We pray for all the recently deceased, especially 
Dawn Thompson and Joan Cook.
ANNIVERSARIES:
John Dridan, Andrew Ahterhuis. Shane Ferrari, Ger-
ard Collins,John Gustus, Sr Rosa Gustas, Lawrence 
McNamara, Ethel Glenister, Harold Beer Bob Pym, 
Narissa Berrigan & Rita Campbell.
PRAY FOR THE SICK:
Pat Byrne, Margaret MacDonald, Roger Molomby, 
Graeme Dawson, Blake Dridan, Shelagh Mulcahy, Fr 
Adrian McInerney, Graeme Trethowan & and all those 
in need of prayer.
ROSTER:
Introduction & Readings                                             
Today: John Jess.
Oct 24th; Bernadette Franc.
Prayers of the Faithful 
Today:  Sue Mahony.
Oct 24th: John Jess.
Assembly Leader
Oct 31st: Sue Mahony & Jim Mahony.
Special Minister 

Oct 31st; Anne Beer. 
Music
Oct 24th: Sue Mahony.
Church Cleaning, Linen & Flowers
Oct 10th – 17th :Sue Mahony & Angela Gerrard
Oct 24th _ 31st :Chandler Family
Church Grounds
Oct 24th - 31st : Chandler Family.
Newsletter
October: Carmel Milenkovic 0407 320 759
MASS TIMES – for next week
October 24th  Mass 8.30 am
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time

The “cup’ and the “baptism” that Jesus refers are his 
suffering and death on the cross. These images evoke
for us the sacraments of baptism and Eucharist, by 
which the death and resurrection of Jesus are kept at 
the heart of our faith and our worship.For the son of 
man himself did not come to be served but to serve 
and  to give his life as a ransom for many.

the heart of our faith and our worship. 
For the Son of Man himself did not come to be served 

Following consultations in recent times, I am pleased to 
announce two parish appointments that will take effect 
on January 10, 2022. to announce two parish 
appointments that will take effect on January 10, 2022.

Fr Justin Driscoll will become Parish Priest of the 
Creswick, Daylesford and Gordon Parishes. Fr Justin has
served as Administrator of the Cathedral Parish for the 
past 14 years. I offer my thanks for his outstanding 
ministry in this role. I pray for blessings upon him as he 
moves into the new role of care for the people of 
Creswick, Daylesford and Gordon. 

Fr Ed Moloney will become Administrator of the Ballarat 
Cathedral Parish. Fr Ed has served on the staff of Corpus
Christi Seminary in Melbourne for the past 6 years. I 
thank Fr Ed for his dedication throughout this time in 
guiding seminarians on their journey towards priestly 
ministry. I pray for blessings upon him as he moves back
to our Diocese to care for the people of the Cathedral 
Parish. God bless you all.      Bishop Paul

Plenary Council – it’s a wrap!

The first Assembly of the Plenary Council was held last week 
and concluded on Sunday.Daily diocesan updates from the 
Plenary Council and reflections from diocesan members are 
available at https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/news-
events/e-news/.  To watch recordings of sessions and 
Masses from the Council go to 
https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/masses-and-
livestreams/.  We will keep you updated on the progress of 
the Plenary Council towards Assembly Two in July 2022.

Feast of Saint Gerard October 16th.
Saint Gerard Majella is the patron for expectant mothers, 
safe childbirth and motherhood. 
Ask St Gerard to join you in praying to God for a grace or a
gift you need. Nothing is too big or too small to ask from 
God. People pray for God’s blessing on a difficult preg-
nancy, guidance for a troubled teenager, for healing when 
a family member, or a friend of the family, is sick. 

SUNDAY – 17th October, 2021 
29th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Year B  

Novel coronavirus (COVID-19)
Keep up-to-date with the latest COVID-19 restrictions on the government website 
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/religion-and-ceremony-regional-victoria.  Updates are also be available from 
the diocesan 
website https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/coronavirus-the-churchs-information-and-advice-2/
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Hello Everyone 
 
As I mentioned in my message of September 22, the Victorian government is proposing to 
introduce different provisions in various fields for people who are vaccinated against 
Covid-19 and those who are not. These variations will apply to places of worship as well 
as to other venues. I have been considering how we might arrange for everyone to have 
access to Mass, including those who, for various reasons, will not be vaccinated.  
 
For most of our diocese at present, apart from areas in lockdown, we are able to have 20 
people gather for Mass, with no question about vaccination.  So as to keep the changes to 
a minimum, I suggest that we continue with the present limit of 20 people at Mass, with 
no question about vaccination, until November 5.  
 
The government has indicated that from November 5 those who are fully vaccinated will 
be able to gather in greater numbers, with 1 person per 4 square metres, with a cap of 
150 people.  So, parishes will be able to have some Masses with these greater numbers. 
However, I ask that each parish continue to have at least one Mass each week as at present, 
with a limit of 20 people and so with no need to provide evidence of vaccination.  In this 
way, there will be some opportunities for people to attend Mass without needing to refer 
to vaccination. 
 
I recognise that this is far from ideal.  I believe it would be much more appropriate to 
have access to common worship for everyone without distinctions.  However, I propose 
the above arrangements as a way to provide some opportunities for common worship for 
everyone within the constraints of the government regulations. 
 
Christ promised to be with us when even two or three gather in his name.  May he guide 
us all as we come together to pray, whether in groups large or small.  
 
God bless you all. 
 
Bishop Paul 
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